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VENTNOR LIBRARY PARTNERSHIP AGREEMENT 

BUSINESS AND COMMUNITY COMMITTEE  PAPER A 4 MARCH 2025 

1) BACKGROUND 

a) Ventnor Town Council have met some of the costs incurred by the Isle of Wight Council 
relating to keeping the library open since it was first under threat of closure. 

b) VTC agreed to fund the salary of one member of staff, at 22hrs/week, the utility costs (gas, 
water and electricity), and the cleaning costs by way of employing our own cleaner.  

c) There has been a Partnership Agreement in place since 2016.  The Partnership Agreement 
technically expired in 2019, although as the agreement was not formally ceased VTC has 
continued to pay its share of the costs. 

d) We asked the Isle of Wight Council to draft a revised Partnership Agreement in order to re-
establish VTC’s role in the running of the library 

2) FINANCES 

a) See below the table showing how VTC’s contributions have developed since 2019/20: 

 

b) These costs do not include the costs of cleaning, which are 10½ hours per week paid directly 
to our employee via PAYE. 

c) Although in previous years, VTC has paid for the insurance and security of the building, this 
was not supposed to be VTC’s responsibility.  The IW Council have conceded this point and 
will not be recharging us for this in future. 

d) Utility costs may vary from the estimations above depending on usage, and staff costs may 
vary based on National Pay Awards, but the figures above are what the Isle of Wight Council’s 
budget expectations are. 

3) NEW PARTNERSHIP AGREEMENT 

a) The Isle of Wight Council have drafted a new Partnership Agreement, which is attached to this 
paper for members’ consideration 
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b) The new Partnership Agreement follows the exact same format as the previous one, with 
changes being: the dates throughout the document; and a simplification of the invoicing 
periods (paragraph 2 on page 12 – highlighted in the attached document). 

4) FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS 

a) VTC’s budget for 2025/26 allows for expenditure of £25,600, which is very close to the Isle of 
Wight Council’s estimation of £25,745.94 for the year’s expenses. 

b) Given the last few years’ lack of interaction with the Library service on the part of Ventnor 
Town Council, the Committee members should consider whether continuing with the status 
quo of expenditure on this service is what they would like to continue with. 

5) RECOMMENDATION 
It is recommended that members consider the new Partnership Agreement, and whether they 
would like to attempt to negotiate any changes to Schedule 2 – Financial Contributions 


